Meeting Highlights

SAE PWC Subcommittee

MIBS, Miami Beach, FL 
February 11, 2010
These are the highlights of the SAE PWC subcommittee meeting held at the Miami International Boat Show.  
1. A document review was conducted on all the current standards. 
A.  J1973 – Flotation (standard)

· No action.
B.  J2046 – Fuel Systems (standard)
· No action.
C. J2120 – Electrical Systems (standard)

· No action
D. J2034 – Ventilation Systems (standard)

· NMMA is the sponsor of the 5 year review.
· The standard was listed on the website for review.  Subcommittee members voted for approval and comments were submitted.  All comments were resolved at this meeting and the sponsor will submit the amended version of the standard to SAE.
· Amended the definition of “normal accumulation of bilge water”

· Next action:  Submit the revised standard to SAE.

E. J2608 – Off Throttle Steering Capabilities (recommended practice) 
· In the five year review process.
· Clarified the requirement for a craft to be perpendicular to the entrance gate when entering the test buoys.
· Next action:  Submit to SAE as a reaffirmation.
F. 
J2882 – Top Speed Measurement (recommended practice)

· Yamaha is the sponsor of this New Work Item.

· SAE will be asked to add a comment template to the SAE website so that comments can be submitted.
· GPS information will be submitted by NMMA
· Discussion on whether the test should be conducted in fresh or salt water or either.  This may be a CG requirement and will be checked.
· Look at the qualifications of the person doing the measuring.
· Next action: Subcommittee to submit comments on the draft standard.
F. J2566 – Display of Persons Capacity
· In a five year review process.
3. Membership review – CG is a member of the SAE committee.
4. The Coast Guard reviewed the new wording proposed by PWIA for their CG Grant of Exemption. The CG denied the proposed wording but offered to continue to work with the PWIA on this issue.  
5. The next meeting of this subcommittee will be at the call of the chair, probably via conference call.
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